August 17, 2016

Honorable Edmund G. Brown, Jr., Governor of California Honorable Anthony Rendon, Speaker of the California Assembly Honorable Kevin de León, President Pro Tem of the California Senate California State Capitol Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: Free the \$400 Million to House Californians in Need

Dear Governor Brown, Speaker Rendon, and President Pro Tem de León:

We appreciate your recognition of California's unprecedented housing affordability and homelessness crisis and your efforts to begin to address it in this year's budget through the inclusion of the No Place Like Home initiative and the proposed \$400 million investment in critically needed affordable housing. Unfortunately, the decision to link that \$400 million to enactment of a controversial proposal to streamline market-rate housing development approvals has left the money stranded. With little time remaining in the Legislative session and no real prospect of a deal, we must ask you to release the funds.

Please do not penalize our state's most vulnerable residents for the failure to reach agreement on the streamlining proposal.

California leaders must not waste this rare opportunity to invest in readily available solutions while more families fall into poverty. As acknowledged by the Department of Housing and Community Development, our state is short more than 1.5 million homes for extremely low-income and very low-income households. To address this crisis now, we must make smart, targeted investments and lean on California's demonstrated success in lifting people and families out of poverty by building affordable places to live.

It is unacceptable to let another year go by without taking action to address the state's housing crisis. The funding was made available as part of the budget deal. It is now essential that we put it to work to benefit our state's most vulnerable families, seniors, and disabled residents.

There remains much to be done to ensure an adequate supply of safe, affordable housing for all Californians. We are committed to continuing to work with your offices in the next legislative session on additional measures to address these issues. However, the work still to come should not stop the state from taking action now. Approving \$400 million in one-time spending is a critical step in addressing the state's housing affordability crisis. We urge you to provide the leadership needed to make this desperately needed funding a reality.

Sincerely,

Vivian Richardson Alliance of Californians for Community Empowerment

Anthony Thigpenn California Calls **Rob Weiner**

California Coalition for Rural Housing

Brian Augusta

California Rural Legal Assistance Foundation

Ray Pearl

California Housing Consortium

Matt Schwartz

California Housing Partnership

Kevin Knudtson

Community Economics

Sharon Rapport

Corporation for Supportive Housing

Peter Cohen and Fernando Martí

Council of Community Housing Organizations

Eddie Kurtz

Courage Campaign

Sharon Ellis

Habitat for Humanity California

Shamus Roller

Housing California

Greg Spiegel

Inner City Law Center

Alexandra Suh

Koreatown Immigrant Workers Alliance

Meghan Rose

LeadingAge California

Michael Lane

Non-Profit Housing Association of Northern

California

Martha Argüello

Physicians for Social Responsibility L.A.

Corey Timpson PICO California

Julie Snyder

Planning and Conservation League

Chione Flegal Policy Link

Sam Tepperman-Gelfant

Public Advocates

Shashi Hanuman Public Counsel

Stan Keasling

Rural Community Assistance Corporation

Stephen Russell

San Diego Housing Federation

Tom Collishaw

Self-Help Enterprises

Ruth Schwartz

Shelter Partnership, Inc.

Kyle Jones Sierra Club

Alan Greenlee

Southern California Association of Non-Profit

Housing

Aimee Inglis Tenants Together

Cesar Covarrubias

The Kennedy Commission

Becky Dennison

Venice Community Housing

Anya Lawler

Western Center on Law and Poverty